
Division of the Budget 

Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

February 20, 2023 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Pat Proctor, Chairperson 

House Committee on Elections 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 218-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proctor: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2297 by House Committee on Elections 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2297 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2297 would allow funds received by a candidate who is subject to the Campaign 

Finance Act to be used by the candidate for expenses incurred for family caregiving services.  The 

bill would define “family caregiving services” as care for an individual who is an immediate family 

member under 13 years of age; disabled; or qualifies for senior care services. 

 

 The Kansas Secretary of State’s Office and the Kansas Governmental Ethics Commission 

indicate that HB 2297 would have no fiscal effect on the Office or Commission, respectively.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Sandy Tompkins, Office of the Secretary of State 

 Mark Skoglund, Governmental Ethics Commission  


